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Respected Chairman Board of Governors, Mian Amer Mahmood
Honorable Guests of Honor, Ms. Rosemary Hilhorst, Country Director, British Council, Pakistan

Mr. Abdul Basit, President, Lahore Chamber of Commerce and Industry 

Mr. Zeshan Afzal, CEO, Peshawar Zalmi, & PZ Foundation

Respected Prof. Sohail Afzal Executive Director, Punjab Group of Colleges 

Distinguished Guests

Deans
Faculty Members and Staff
Graduates and Parents
Assalam-o-Alaikum!
I am delighted to welcome you all to this memorable event of the 19th Convocation of University of Central Punjab.
I extend my heartfelt thanks to our guests of honor for sparing their precious time and gracing the occasion. 

In the context of this occasion, it would be vey befitting to mention the name of Mian Amer Mahmood, Chairman Board of Governors, who has very magnanimously lent a hand in supplementing the academic institutional structure in the country. Mian Amer Mahmood, has indeed proved to be a visionary and an exceptionally talented entrepreneur who has raised a chain of institutions that includes 3 chartered universities, 330 colleges, 700 Allied Schools. With an enrollment of over 450,000 students and 700,000 alumni, Punjab Group of Colleges is the largest educational network in Pakistan. This in itself is the biggest tribute to the vision and the entrepreneurial spirit of Mian Amer Mahmood. He has put in magnificent services for the advancement of education. I thank you sir for honoring to chair this convocation.
I would also like to acknowledge British Council’s presence in today’s Convocation and appreciate their efforts and support they have lent to the development of education sector in Pakistan. In this regard I would like to particularly mention one of their initiatives, called ‘SPHEIR’. The programme is designed to improve the performance, governance and influence of Higher Education Systems and institutions. Under this scheme, grant funding of upto £5 million is available for selected projects.

We highly appreciate the British Council’s initiative for the social sector development, and particularly for education in Pakistan under DFID.

Dear Audience!

Ladies and Gentlemen!

Education, in the civilized world today, is at the apex of all plans and philosophies of survival. Specifically, higher education takes on a new significance as human capital replaces physical capital in the world economy. Higher education prepares individuals for an ongoing learning process, encouraging them to realize their maximum human potential. 
The impact of human capital investment in the developing countries is quite obvious. 
By opening the doors to Professional education and by ensuring an enabling environment at our university, we are chipping in our share to prepare young men and women of Pakistan to become effective members of society as skillful engineers, entrepreneurs, IT experts and social scientist.  
We put an emphasis on skill enhancement of our students needed by the job market and required for their professional growth.
We are grateful to Chinese Consul General H.E. Mr. YU Boren for donating us a state of the art Chinese language learning lab alongwith services of two Chinese language teachers. Our students are taking keen interest in learning Chinese language. We are trying hard to make them ready in the context of the presently unfolding scenario of CPEC. At the moment around 400 students are enrolled in HSK standard-I, classes. After qualifying Standard-I, they will be eligible for Standard-II.
We are also offering SAP training program to all our MBA graduates to equip them with latest decision making skills through ERP systems.
Similarly, innovative methods are being used for teaching English to students to improve their proficiency in English language and presentation skills.
Ladies and Gentleman;

Research is an important part of teaching and learning at UCP.

It has now become part of our tradition that we regularly hold International Conference on current issues in Business Management. We are organizing 4th International Conference on Contemporary Issues in Business Management (ICIBM) on 21st and 22nd of March, 2017 in collaboration with Kedge Business School, France, which is the largest Business School in France and is considered one of the Elite Business Schools in Europe. About four professors from Kedge Business School will be participating in the conference alongwith researchers, scholars and representatives of corporate sectors from Pakistan. 
Ladies and Gentlemen; 

The function of a university is not just to teach but to educate the students. Our emphasis is as much on character building as much as is on scholarship and knowledge. We are committed to developing civic minded, fair and productive citizens of society by engaging them in meaningful co- curricular and service opportunities that offer participants greater understanding of social justice, and a sense of personal growth and leadership. 

To achieve this goal about 26 different societies provide ample opportunity to engage the students according to their interest and liking. We have best sports facilities on our campus. I am glad to tell that this year UCP has become champion consecutively for the fifth time in the inter-university games organized by HEC.
I commend the efforts of the deans and faculty members who have contributed to the intellectual and personal growth of our students and have prepared them to become transformational leaders and citizens with a sound sense of values.
In today’s convocation 1373 students are graduating out of which 108 graduates will be receiving MS/M.Phil degrees.
Details of Students for 19th Convocation
	Sr.#
	Faculty
	Total

	1
	Faculty of Information Technology
	247

	2
	UCP Business School
	717

	3
	School of Accounting & Finance
	191

	4
	Faculty of Engineering
	128

	5
	Faculty of Arts & Social Sciences
	65

	6
	Faculty of Pharmacy
	14

	7
	School of Media & Communication Studies
	11

	Grand Total
	1373


I am glad to announce that first batches of MS Clinical Psychology, MS Economics, M.Phil Pharmaceutics and M.Sc. Journalism are graduating in this Convocation.

These graduates, I am confident, will become agents of change in society and lead the country to much needed socio economic development.

My dear graduates; 
You are today joining hundreds of illustrious men and women who now form part of the UCP Alumni, and who have served our nation with distinction.  Like those earlier graduates, we expect you to be the beacons of human and professional qualities that UCP has imparted to you. Remain committed to serving the nation with best of your abilities. May Allah bless you with success in your future endeavors. 

Once again, I thank the Chief Guest Mian Amer Mahmood, Chairman BOG and all the Guests of Honor, Ms. Rosemary Hilhorst, Mr. Abdul Basit and Mr. Zeshan Afzal and distinguished guests for sparing time to grace our 19th Convocation with their presence.
Thank-you very much ladies and gentlemen. 
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